
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE AUGUST 1, 2022 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

NEVADA STATE RAILROAD MUSEUM 

JACOBSEN INTERPRETIVE CENTER 

 

 

 

Call to order - Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM 

Roll Call – Trustees present were Todd Moore, Michael McClain, Bill Kohler, Bill 

Barbe, Dave Squire, Ron Allen, Rick Bieniek, Nancy Deis and Rebecca Bevans.    

Representing the museum were Dan Thielen, Cristol Digangi, and Madelyn Pecorino.    

A quorum was established. 

Minutes of the June 13, 2022 regular meeting were approved.    Motion to approve made 

by Dave Squire, second by Rebecca Bevans. 

Correspondence – None 

Treasurer’s report – See attached report.   Motion to approve was made by Rebecca 

Bevans, second by Bill Barbe.  Motion passed.   

Rick Bieniek submitted a request by Cary Ingbar for an amount not to exceed $80 to be 

used to purchase cleaning materials.  Motion made by Nancy Deis, seconded by Ron 

Allen.  Motion passed. 

-Actions of Executive Committee: 

None 

-Actions of Board 

None 



 

 

 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS – 

-Audit committee- 

Rick Bieniek reported that the improved method for handling cash transactions has been 

implemented.   

-Bricks –  

No report. 

-Events Committee –  

Rebecca Bevans reported that Warren Engine Company will participate on Saturday and Sunday 

during the Labor Day steam up with a yet to be decided food truck handling Monday. 

Rebecca announced that the Harvest Train event will, once again, include a pumpkin patch.  Todd 

Moore said that he will secure the needed pumpkins. Rebecca said that there are a number of 

vendors that are interested in attending and that advertising the event should be a priority. 

Nevada Day parade participation will be reserved with the Joe Douglas or Bowker locomotive as 

the Friends entry. 

Rebecca said that a new Santa and Santa suit need to be found for this year’s Santa Train. 

A Zoom event committee meeting will be held on Thursday, August 4 at 7 PM to discuss media 

advertising strategy. 

Dave Squire presented a proposal that a motorcar event be planned for 2024.  See information 

regarding this under Motor Car Operations. 

Rebecca suggested that the museum put together a thank you package for the donation of Great 

Western Steam Up tickets and banquet tickets that the holder was unable to use.  Dan Thielen 

said that the museum would do this. 

Cristol Digangi presented a proposal for a youth rail camp and requested suggestions on how this 

could be implemented.  See attached report for the proposal.  

-Rail Camp- 

Bill Kohler reported that the 2023 rail camp has three participants signed up, all of whom 

are returnees. 

There will be a rail camp follow up meeting at the museum on Monday, August 15 at 10 

AM.  

 

 



 

 

 

Fund Raising –    

Bill Barbe reported that a fund raising request letter will be sent out this year. He also 

said that he is in the process of locating a grant writer and requested that the museum 

submit a list of items that could be the focus of the grants. 

V&T 150/Rail Fair Committee –    

Todd Moore gave a semi-final report on the Great Western Steam Up.  He said that the 

event ended with about $50,000 as net revenue.  The event had 7520 admissions which 

makes it the largest ticket sales event in Carson City in recent history. 

Todd announced that there is a website that will offer GWSU logo items for sale. 

Capital Campaign Committee- 

Barry Simcoe reported that there are issues surrounding the forward progress of the 

Lyon’s continuing construction that will need to be resolved before continuing. 

Interpretive Committee –  

 Todd Moore reported that Russell Moore has developed displays for the Bowker and the 

Genoa that can be utilized when the locomotives are moved their viewing locations at the 

museum. 

Bylaw Committee – 

No report. 

-Membership Committee –  

See attached report 

Michael McClain reported that he is exploring membership management systems that would be 

appropriate for the Friends to use.  He will present his findings at the October board meeting. 

-Motor Car Operations- 

See attached report. 

 

Dave Squire reported that he is looking for additional volunteers who are interested in 

learning to operate the motorcars.  He is also developing a qualification system to 

determine the capabilities of the operators. 

 

 

-Steam Train Operations-  

Rick Kohler expressed his thanks to all the participating crew members during the Great 

Western Steam Up.  He pointed out that there were virtually no glitches during the many 

separate operations. 

Rick said that there will be a steam up this weekend, August 6 and 7. 



 

 

 

-Sagebrush Headlight-    

No report 

-Website -    

Michael McClain reported that the site is updated and functioning.  He reported on the 

number of hits registered during the past few months. 

-Youth Committee –  

Ryan Korson expressed interest in chairing this committee. 

 -Election Committee –  

Todd Moore reminded those interested to submit their information resume to Dave 

Brambley. 

 -Other Old Business- 

None. 

-New Business- 

Rick Kohler requested funds up to $300 for framing of the Loren Jahn lithograph to be 

displayed in the Nelson House.  Motion made by Rebecca Bevans, second by Bill Barbe.  

Motion passed. 

Todd Moore suggested that the material stored in the Nelson House be inventoried and 

unneeded items be discarded.  He will hold an inventory on Saturday, August 6 at 1 PM 

and welcomes anyone who would like to participate. 

Rebecca Bevans reported that GWSU knife builder Walter Carson held a raffle for one of 

his knifes and donated the proceeds to the Friends. 

Bill Barbe suggested that, before coach 4 is returned to display in the Interpretive Center, 

it and the Inyo be used for a volunteer appreciation event.  He will work with Dan 

Thielen to plan this. 

GENERAL COMMENTS – 

None 

ADJOURNMENT- 8:25 PM 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Bill Kohler 

Bill Kohler, Secretary 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

August 1, 2022 
 

Friends of the NSRM Membership Report for JULY 2022 

      MEMBERSHIPS    MEMBERS 

Students:     0         0  

Seniors:   196      196 

Individuals:    65        65 

Family:     91      175                                            

Senior Couple:  164      324 

Sustaining:    73      124 

Contributing:               8        12 

Patron:      3         4 

Lifetime:         9        10 

TOTAL:  609      910 
In addition there are 41 Complimentary Memberships that receive the Sagebrush Headlight. 

 

Respectfully, 

Susan D Allen 
Susan D. Allen 

Membership Chairman 

      Memberships Purchased in JULY 

     33@$20....$660 

       9@$35....$315 

     23@$40....$920   

     7@$60...$420 

     5@$100..$500 

                                                   77          $2815 

 DONATIONS 

$190 

RAIL CAMP 

1@$1235..$1235 

2@$1995..$3990 

 3             $5225 

BRICKS 

1@$100 

TOTAL DEPOSIT 

 

$8330 
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